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Marysville Band Boosters

President: Kris Moses  364-5437  




Vice President: Jill Russell   300-2092
Treasurer: Nora Paonessa   364-1050    




Secretary:  Amy Philp   364-4138

Band Booster Meeting

December 7, 2015  
Call to Order – Kris Moses called the meeting to order on December 7, 2015 at 6:59 pm.  Kris welcomed all to the meeting.
Secretary Report – Amy Philp told the boosters that the November 2015 minutes were prepared and emailed to those members that have requested the minutes.  Amy said she had a copy of the minutes for anyone to review.  Motion was made to accept the minutes as posted by Colleen Dodson and seconded by Jim Hude.  Motion carried.  Reminder the band web site is www.marysvillebands.org.  If you are interested in receiving the minutes in your email please contact the booster secretary at philpamy@gmail.com.
Treasurer’s Report – Nora Paonessa presented the November 2015 savings, general, checking accounts, student accounts, scrip, concessions, bingo, and the winter guard accounts.  Mr. Duso asked a question of Nora:  How are we paying for those students that have not made a tour payment?  Nora said that she is taking from Peter to pay Paul it will eventually work out once all students pay.  The concern is due to the cost of this year’s tour, we are talking a lot of money.  Without any questions a motion was made to accept the reports as presented by Michelle Hoffman and seconded by Linda Lau.  Motion carried.  
Old Business 
1. Bingo Report – Nora Paonessa gave Steve Wassom’s bingo report.  Bingo workers and/or players are always needed.  Steve told the boosters that the bingo players really liked our Thanksgiving basket raffle. He said he is planning on doing another basket for Christmas raffle.  Any booster that would like to donate to the basket please see Sherry Campbell.  The donated items (anything Christmas related) need to be turned in by December 16th.   
2. Bingo Concession Report – Nora Paonessa gave the bingo concession report and explained how the bingo concession sales help pay for the bingo workers stipends and other band expenses. 
3. Scrip – Nora Paonessa gave the scrip monthly report.  Nora said they meet at the library Mondays 5:30 to 6:30 and make money for the student and band, sell scrip and have fun.  She told about purchasing gift cards and how a percentage of the sale (from the company) goes to the band and student account.  The person purchasing the card gets the full card amount to use.  Scrip is available every Monday at the Marysville Library from 5:30 to 6:30 for ordering or pick up.  For a complete listing of scrip cards visit the website of www.glscrip.com or scrip orders may also be emailed to MARYSVILLEBANDSCRIP@yahoo.com.  Jill Latham has cash and carry available after the meeting.  Jill said she needs some help at the MMS Christmas concert and asked for volunteers.  Mrs. Sieloff volunteered to help man the table.  Linda will be busy handing out student account statements.
4. Meijer Community Fundraiser-   Kris Moses explained the Meijer Community Fundraiser; a silent fundraiser for just shopping at Meijer.  If you use a Meijer credit card 1% of the sale goes to the band.  If you purchase with cash and scan your Meijer 1 card ½% of the sale goes to the band.  When you fill out a Meijer credit card application or Meijer 1 card, use the Regiment code of 456638 when filling out the application.  Kris Moses had fliers available on the program.  Kris told the boosters to sign up online for the program.
5. Kroger Community Reward – Kris Moses told the boosters that the Band Boosters are now registered for their new program.  This program will give a percentage of sales to our band boosters.  Go to the Kroger’s website to register online.  Use your Kroger Plus card with this program.  Our bands code number is 77936.
6. Goodsearch.com- Nora Paonessa explained the program for www.goodsearch.com and www.goodshop.com .    Use www.goodsearch.com for your search engine and the band receives a penny for every search.  Use www.goodshop.com for your shopping and the band will receive a percentage of your purchases. Use Marysville Viking Regiment on the tool bar.   Encourage your students to use this search engine. Kristin Sawdon said the goodshop.com program works very well.
7. Student Accounts – Linda Sikora told the boosters she had student account balances if anyone was interested.  She said she would accept tour payments or that they can be mailed to her home.  Feel free to contact her with any questions. She said she will also be passing out student account statements at the Christmas concerts.
8. Trash Bag Sale – Amy told the boosters another opportunity to raise funds for your child’s account will be for the Trash Bag Sale.  The sale flier will be sent home with the students before Christmas break and will run to January 11th.  Delivery is scheduled for January 28th.  Quick sale to help with Tour 2016 fundraising.
9. Discount Cards – Kris told the boosters that discount cards have started.  Another 250 cards have been purchased and will arrive before the high school Christmas concert.  The card cost $10 with $7 going into your student’s account.  Diane Sylvia chairs this fundraiser. 
10. Bottle and Can Drive – Tina Lundin said the bottle and can drive went well the day of the Christmas parade.  She said they collected and returned over $300 in returns.  Thank you for all that donated and worked.

11. Cookie Dough Sale – Colleen Ryan said cookie dough fundraiser was a large sale.  Students sold 2,561 tubs of cookies dough.  Delivery went very well.  The presorted cookie dough was wonderful.  She is looking for someone to co-chair the cookie dough for next year.  
12. Winterguard – Carrie Comstock told the boosters that weekly practices have started for the varsity and junior varsity winterguards.  They meet on Tuesday and Fridays.  Currently 17 students are in junior varsity and 13 students in varsity.  

New Business

13. Advia Credit Union – Kris told the boosters Advia has a new program community reward program.  On the website is a download copy of a simple form to mail to Advia to sign up.  You must be a member of the Advia Credit Union to sign up.  The band booster has the number of 8306 if you are interested in participating.  
14. Texas Roadhouse – Kris told the boosters that the last Texas Roadhouse fundraiser was a success.  The date of Thursday January 21st has been chosen as our next Texas Roadhouse fundraiser, from 3:45 to 10 p.m.  Sign-up sheet available if you are interested in working the bake sale/greet table at the restaurant.  Flier is available from her or on the website.
15. Band Bus Barn Clean Out – Kris told the boosters that Saturday December 12th has been chosen as the date to clean out the band barn.  Anyone interested in helping meet at the band barn at 11 a.m.  Hopefully it will only take about an hour.  This will also help prepare for Tour 2016.

16. Uniform Proposal – Dennis told the boosters that he formed a uniform proposal committee to research and to present to the school board.  He said he has presented 4 times to the superintendent and have been turned down.  He decided to take a different approach.  He said he has Mr. Farnsworth’s backing for the need of new uniforms.  The committee is Jennifer Allen, Jill Latham, Theresa Damman, and Stephanie Wassom.  The have put together a package.  Dr. Wightman now is backing this proposal.  December 9th Theresa Damman will present to the school board.  The proposal is $50,000 (over two years) will come from the school board, $10,000 (over two years) will come from the high school budget, $35,000 will come from corporate/business/private donations.  Jennifer Allen will be presenting the uniform proposal to the parents at both Christmas concerts.  Decision will be made at the December 16th board meeting.  We have a 21st century school and we a 21st century uniforms.
17. New Uniform Bank Account – Nora explained that we will need to have a separate bank account for the money we are raising for the uniform proposal.  In talking to the bank it was decided that we would set up a nonprofit checking account.  Motion was made to make a resolution that the boosters would open a nonprofit checking account for the sole purpose of the new uniform money.  Motion was made by Jill Latham and seconded by Ruth Rose.  A vote was taken and it passed unanimously. 
Band Director’s Report 
1. High School Christmas Concert December 16th.
2. Band Festival will be at Dakota High School on Saturday March 12th.  Anchor Bay did not have a Saturday festival this year.
3. Uniforms must be dry cleaned before Tour 2016.  Student must have it done by February 1st.  Bring in receipt of dry cleaning.  

4. Westside Cleaners will dry clean pants and jacket for $8.  They will dry clean entire uniform for $12.
5. Band Tour final payment is due January 15th.  After February 1st is the point of no return which means we are committed.

6. MCBA state finals were very emotional for the seniors.  Great day for the students and Mr. Duso was very proud of them.

7. Marching bells need repaired before Tour 2016.  Six sets need repaired, see Mr. Duso if you can help.

8. Band barn addition of an awning to park the practice trailers and back drops.  This would help give them protection from the weather.
9. White equipment truck needs painted and with the uniform proposal the large contributors will get their name painted on the sides.  A suggestion of vinyl wrap was given by Jim Hude.  Exciting times for the band.

.

Regular Meeting Adjourned 8:20 pm

         Members attended:  35
           Next Band Booster Meeting:
       January 4, 2016
          7:00 p.m. Middle School Band Room

